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=================== 
1.) Introduction 
=================== 

Howdy and welcome to my Card FAQ for Lunar Legend.  After playing through the 
game, and after writing a walkthrough for it, I decided it would be a neat 
idea to contribue more to this great game, and so I decided to make this Card 
FAQ.  I'll list all of the cards, and how to get them. 

Cards in Lunar Legend are just basically collectable items.  You get nothing 
special for collecting them all except for bragging rights.  In other words, 
they're there if you're going for a perfect game.  You can trade cards via a 
cable link between two GBAs. 



=================== 
2.) Legal Stuff 
=================== 

The latest version of this guide will always be posted at GameFAQs first. 

This FAQ is copyrighted by me, and may be used for personal use.  This FAQ may 
NOT be used for any kind of profit, or be put in any kind of magazine.  I 
write these on my spare time for free, and you shouldn't be able to get money 
from ripping this, claiming it as your own, and selling it off.  You may NOT 
use this on your website.  You may NOT copy and paste part of any part of my 
work, as that is still plagiarising. 

I am no longer allowing any more sites to use any of my present or future 
FAQs any longer.  The only sites that are allowed to use my present and future 
FAQs are the sites listed below. 

ALLOWED SITES TO USE THIS FAQ AND FUTURE FAQS: 

https://www.neoseeker.com 
http://faqs.ign.com 
http://www.supercheats.com 
http://www.gamerhelp.com 
http://www.honestgamers.com 

=================== 
3.) Card List 
=================== 

0.) Alex 1
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

1.) Alex 2
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

2.) Alex 3
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

3.) Alex 4
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

4.) D. Alex 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

5.) D. Alex 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

6.) D. Alex 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

7.) D. Alex 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

8.) Luna 1



How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

9.) Luna 2
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

10.) Luna 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

11.) Luna 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

12.) Nash 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

13.) Nash 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

14.) Nash 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

15.) Hi-Nash 
How to obtain: Obtain from a trader.  Need Card Number 157 in order to get it. 
He can be found at the Spring in the Forbidden Forest after completing Ruid. 

16.) Mia 1
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

17.) Mia 2
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

18.) Mia 3
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

19.) Mia 4
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

20.) Jessica 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

21.) Jessica 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

22.) Jessica 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

23.) Jessica 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

24.) Kyle 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

25.) Kyle 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

26.) Kyle 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

27.) Kyle 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 



28.) Tempest 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

29.) Fresca 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

30.) Ramus 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

31.) Ramus 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

32.) Ghaleon 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

33.) Ghaleon 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

34.) Ghaleon 3 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

35.) Magic Emperor 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

36.) Laike 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

37.) Laike 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

38.) Nall 1 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

39.) Nall 2 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

40.) Mel 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

41.) Xenobia 
How to obtain: Obtain it from a card trader.  Need Card Number 154 in order to 
recieve it.  You can find him at the Spring below Meryod Woods. 

42.) Phacia 
How to obtain: Obtain it from a card trader.  Need Card Number 152 in order to 
recieve it.  You can find him at the Spring below Meryod Woods. 

43.) Royce
How to obtain: Obtain it from a card trader.  Need Card Number 153 in order to 
recieve it.  You can find him at the Spring below Meryod Woods. 

44.) Myght
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

45.) Taben
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

46.) MEGhaleon 
How to obtain: Obtain in a trade.  Need Card Number 158 in order to get it. 
You can find the trader somewhere in Meribia after completing the Grindery. 



47.) Evil Alt 
How to obtain: Obtain in a trade.  Need Card Number 159 in order to get it. 
You can find the trader somewhere in Meribia (near the dock I believe) after 
completing the Grindery. 

48.) Dyne 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

49.) Ghaleon 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

50.) Lemia 4 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

51.) Mel 4
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

52.) Althena 
How to obtain: Purchase it in Meribia. 

53.) Barrel 
How to obtain: Found in the Protector Cave. 

54.) D. Grave 
How to obtain: Found in the sewers in a small house near the dock in Meribia. 
You must have completed the Grindery. 

55.) Nall 
How to obtain: Found in a chest at the Goddess Tower. 

56.) Quark
How to obtain: Obtained after Quark is captured.  Visit the Old Hags house and 
talk with her. 

57.) Amelia 
How to obtain: Obtained after completeing the Red Dragon Cave.  Visit the Old 
Hags house and talk with her. 

58.) Cyan 
How to obtain: Obtained after completeing the Blue Dragon Shrine.  Visit the 
Old Hags house and talk with her. 

59.) Rubeus 
How to obtain: Obtained after completeing the Black Dragon Fortress.  Visit 
the Old Hags house and talk with her. 

60.) Burgdog 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Weird Woods) 

61.) Deathcap 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Weird Woods) 

62.) Pirate 1 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on the Hispaniola) 

63.) Pirate 2 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on the Hispaniola) 

64.) Flytrap 



How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Weird Woods) 

65.) Ammonite 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meribia Sewers) 

66.) Fatsnake 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meribia Sewers) 

67.) KillFish 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meribia Sewers) 

68.) Wisp 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meribia Sewers) 

69.) Toadstool 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Sub-Vane) 

70.) Gunfoot 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Sub-Vane) 

71.) Ice Dog 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Sub-Vane) 

72.) Batlefly 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Sub-Vane) 

73.) Dethmoth 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Nanza Mountains) 

74.) Wildboar 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Nanza Mountains) 

75.) Earthel 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Nanza Mountains) 

76.) Antlion 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Nanza Mountains) 

77.) PudgyBoa 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on Lann Island) 

78.) The Deep 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on Lann Island) 

79.) Cyclops 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on Lann Island) 

80.) Piranha 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found on Lann Island) 

81.) C Mirror 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Crystal Tower) 

82.) Meteor 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Crystal Tower) 

83.) C Knight 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Crystal Tower) 

84.) Flymet 



How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Crystal Tower) 

85.) Rook 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Meribia when the enemies invade) 

86.) Gargoyle 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Meribia when the enemies invade) 

87.) Necroman 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Meribia when the enemies invade) 

88.) Darklord 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Meribia when the enemies invade) 

89.) Batlebat 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Damon's Spire) 

90.) Homunc 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Damon's Spire) 

91.) Kyklops 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Damon's Spire) 

92.) Gigant 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Damon's Spire) 

93.) Flufball 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Iluk Field) 

94.) Puffball 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Iluk Field) 

95.) Maneater 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Iluk Field) 

96.) Devilfly 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Iluk Field) 

97.) Blob 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Red Dragon Cave) 

98.) Burner 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Red Dragon Cave) 

99.) Firel
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Red Dragon Cave) 

100.) Scorpion 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in hte Red Dragon Cave) 

101.) Mindblow 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Lyton Cave) 

102.) Sparkeye 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Lyton Cave) 

103.) Giga Ant 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Lyton Cave) 

104.) Merlance 



How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Blue Dragon Shrine) 

105.) Spikerat 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Blue Dragon Shrine) 

106.) Waterel 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Blue Dragon Shrine) 

107.) Slime 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Blue Dragon Shrine) 

108.) Dryad 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

109.) Ice Pup 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

110.) Swarmer 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

111.) Shrieker 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

112.) Iron Man 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

113.) Sorcerer 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

114.) Zane
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Tamur Pass) 

115.) Magic Hat 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Myght's Tower) 

116.) Spector 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Myght's Tower) 

117.) Mechstar 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Myght's Tower) 

118.) M Mirror 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Myght's Tower) 

119.) Shroom 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forest of Illusion) 

120.) Ambush 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forest of Illusion) 

121.) Yeti
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forest of Illusion) 

122.) Inceptor 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forest of Illusion) 

123.) Torment 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Black Dragon Fortress) 

124.) Coronast 



How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Black Dragon Fortress) 

125.) Chaos 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Black Dragon Fortress) 

126.) Goth
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Black Dragon Fortress) 

127.) Piper 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Crystal Tower) 

128.) Zotto 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Nanza) 

129.) MechTank 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Talon Mines) 

130.) Stalker 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Talon Mines) 

131.) Sergeant 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Talon Mines) 

132.) Rocbiter 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Talon Mines) 

133.) Driller 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Ruid) 

134.) Wyndham 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Ruid) 

135.) Baiken 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Ruid) 

136.) D Mirror 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Ruid) 

137.) Ur Golem 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

138.) Plankton 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

139.) Disarmer 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

140.) Elemage 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

141.) Arrofish 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

142.) KillFang 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

143.) Archmage 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

144.) Bomangel 



How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Grindery) 

145.) Gigadeth 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Althena's Fortress) 

146.) Pikuni 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Althena's Fortress) 

147.) Gudeth 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in Althena's Fortress) 

148.) Rig Horn 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Goddess Tower) 

149.) Crusher 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Goddess Tower) 

150.) Asmodeus 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Goddess Tower) 

151.) Bomdevil 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Goddess Tower) 

152.) Hellslug 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meryod Woods) 

153.) NoBrainr 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meryod Woods) 

154.) Gorgon 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meryod Woods) 

155.) Badbuzz 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Meryod Woods) 

156.) Ampshire 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forbidden Forest and Protector 
Cave)

157.) Hot Foot 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forbidden Forest and Protector 
Cave)

158.) Vor Boar 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forbidden Forest and Protector 
Cave)

159.) Nautilus 
How to obtain: Defeat the enemy (found in the Forbidden Forest and Protector 
Cave)

160.) Captain 
How to obtain: Defeat the Captain 

161.) Rin-Rin 
How to obtain: Defeat Rin-Rin 

162.) Mel 
How to obtain: Defeat Mel 



163.) Evilmist 
How to obtain: Defeat the Evilmist 

164.) Frogzard 
How to obtain: Defeat the Frogzard 

165.) Grandoom 
How to obtain: Defeat Grandoom 

166.) Bronzdog 
How to obtain: Defeat the Bronzdogs 

167.) Tempest 
How to obtain: Defeat Tempest 

168.) Rubeus 
How to obtain: Defeat Rubeus 

169.) Taben 
How to obtain: Defeat Taben 

170.) Magic Emperor 
How to obtain: Defeat the Magic Emperor 

171.) Royce 
How to obtain: Defeat Royce 

172.) Xenobia 
How to obtain: Defeat Xenobia 

173.) Ghaleon 
How to obtain: Defeat Ghaleon 

174.) Guardian 
How to obtain: Defeat the Guardian (found in the Protector Cave) 

175.) Blaclamp 
How to obtain: Defeat the Blaclamp 

=================== 
4.) FAQ 
=================== 

Q: How do I get the enemy cards? 
A: You get the Boss cards 100% of the time.  For the normal enemies, you just 
need to keep fighting them until you recieve one.  They drop them on a 
constant basis, though. 

Q: How do I get the Dragon cards? 
A: After getting Ghaleon in your party, as you escort him to Saith, and talk 
with everyone in the city until someone mentions an old house.  Exit Saith and 
enter the Old Hags house, and talk with her.  Now each time you visit a 
dragon, go back and talk with her to recieve the appropriate dragon card. 

Q: How do I get the character card I want to appear in Meribia? 
A: It's completely random, so you'll need to keep buying and rejecting until 
the one you want comes up. 
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